Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QUEST CORPORATION OF AMERICA, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Five, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, July 24, 2018, 5:30 p.m., formal presentation at 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: Kiwanis Island Park Community Center, 950 Kiwanis Island Park Road, Merritt Island, Florida 32952

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 439777-1-32-01

Project Description: S.R. 520/Merritt Island Causeway, from west of Newfound Harbor Drive to east of South Banana River Drive, Brevard County, Florida

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites all persons to a public hearing regarding the proposed design of a raised median along S.R. 520 between Newfound Harbor Drive and South Banana River Drive to improve safety by reducing conflicts between left-turn movements and through traffic. The purpose of the hearing is to present the design concepts to the public and receive comments.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting: FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator Jennifer Smith at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Megan Owens by phone at 386-943-5140 or by email at megan.owens@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Megan Owens by phone at (386)943-5140 or by email at megan.owens@dot.state.fl.us,. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager Megan Owens by phone at (386)943-5140 or by email at megan.owens@dot.state.fl.us. You may also contact Consultant Project Manager Rodger Schmidt, P.E., by phone at (407)660-6406, or by email at schmidtrp@cdmsmith.com. Project information is also available online at www.cflroads.com.
